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Are you mourning the death of a loved one or close friend? 	

Life After Death
This Sunday, April 11 worship service celebrates the promises of what 
we have to look forward to after death.

Grief Workshop
Seven Mondays, beginning April 12 through May 24, from 2-4 p.m.

Candlelight Memorial Service
This Thursday, April 15 service at 4 p.m. celebrates an opportunity to 
remember and honor loved ones who have died.

One on One Encouragement and Support
Our Stephen Ministers are highly trained individuals who 
are available to listen, offer support and walk alongside those 
experiencing seasons of loss. They’re available to meet for an hour a 
week by phone or at a place that’s mutually convenient.

Prayer 
A group prays for concerns. Please email to prayer@firstprescos.org.

For more information, call our Caring Ministries Office, 884-6145.
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES

 Online at firstprescos.org/watch at 8:30 and 9 a.m. 
In-person Sanctuary: 8:30 & 10 a.m. 

In-person Worship Center: 9 & 11 a.m.

Register for Sunday in-person worship
on the preceding Monday at 9 a.m. at
my.firstprescos.org/sundayworship

LIGHT AND LIFE FOR THE CITY



Order of Service

Prelude 

Solo, “In the Garden”

Call to Worship

Psalm 121 

Prayer of Invocation

Solo, “Because He Lives”

Remembering Judy With Gratitude to God 
	 Jim Oraker (Jennifer Holz), Cheryl Nygaard

Prayer of Thanks

Solo, “When We All Get to Heaven” 

Remembering the Resurrection 
	 2 Corinthians 4:16–18

Solo, “I Can Only Imagine”

Prayer of Commendation

Benediction

Postlude

  				    *   *   *

Officiant:	 Rev. Dr. John Goodale
Pianist/Soloist: 	 Rev. Matt Holtzman
Coordinator:	 Rev. Linda Boyles

Judy Bullock, 64, of Colorado Springs passed away peacefully at home 
on January 6, 2021. Judy was very happy to be returning home to her 
Lord and had expressed this to the close friends and caregivers that 
were there at her side that evening.

Judy was born in Raymond, Washington, to Betty and Roger McPeak. 
At her birth, cerebral palsy (CP) became a major part of Judy’s life and 
she spent her life’s energy growing and accomplishing much despite the 
restrictions and pain this condition imposed. Judy was certain that God 
was the source of the great strength that she always exhibited.

In her early years, Judy worked for her family in their meat market and 
then as the bookkeeper for the family grocery store in Alaska.  In 1981, 
Judy relocated to Colorado and in 1984, she married James William 
(Bill) Bullock. Judy and Bill enjoyed 21 years together skiing, swimming 
and traveling. In 1990, Judy trained to climb Pikes Peak and she 
completed this arduous trek on July 14, 1990 (an exceptional feat for 
one with CP). In business, she and Bill worked together administering 
FAA exams to pilots and doing in-flight thunderstorm data collection 
with Bill piloting the plane and Judy providing ground support.

Judy triumphed over many life trials. She suffered the death of her 
mother, followed by the death of her husband within three months in 
2005. She then moved seven times in seven years in search of a safer 
home environment. Finally, in 2012, Judy found her “forever home” 
in her beautiful single-level cottage, where she exercised her tasteful 
decorating talent and enjoyed her two calico kitties.

Judy was amazingly independent and was an ever-positive fighter.  
When an issue was before her, she made plans, developed strategies 
and worked hard to address the issue. In the last years of her life, she 
developed and maintained her caregiver schedule as well as her exercise 
schedule (required for a person with CP to continue to be able to 
move). Judy’s caregivers, along with her long-term friends, were there 
to love and care for her and, in turn, they were blessed with Judy’s 
love and care. We all very much miss “our Judy” and the strength and 
warmth that she always projected.

In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Colorado Springs 
Independence Center at 729 S. Tejon St., Colorado Springs, Colorado 
80903.


